JUP Istrazivanje i razvoj doo
Veljka Dugosevica 54 Zvezdara

11000 Belgrade, Serbia

tender@piu.rs
Subject:
Request for Clarification of Bidding Documents IOP/3-2013

To whom it may concern,

Based on the inspection of the Bidding Documents and Decision on Site Permit, as well as on the answers you provided us with, we have concluded that we need further clarifications for the purposes of making a Bid:

1. Project Terms of Reference, Section 5: Power Supply Utilities indicates that the usage solely of zero halogen cables in the buildings shall be projected.

Does the usage of zero halogen cables refer to the whole building (residential area + garage + technical facilities)? In the residential area, electric installation of lighting and utilities is performed under plaster, therefore the usage of zero halogen cables is not required as per applicable standards and regulations.

2. Project Terms of Reference, Section 5: Power Supply Utilities indicates that the design of the transformer station and installations of external infrastructure need to be done meeting the conditions set forth in the Urbanistic Plan, conditions of a competent Electricity Distribution Company and appropriate public utility companies. Mentioned conditions are not the part of the Bidding Documents, and they have a direct influence to the preparation of a bidding procedure for the execution of works, therefore we kindly ask you to send us provided Conditions and consents of public companies which are indicated in the Decision on Site Permit.
3. Who is obliged to execute construction works on the transformation station with the accompanying equipment (is it the Electricity Distribution Company of Kragujevac or the Contractor)?

Project Terms of Reference indicate the possibility of connecting multifamily buildings for young researchers to remote heating system, gas distribution network etc.
4. Could the conditions of Public Company Energetika for the connection to remote heating system, that is the conditions of Srbijagas for the connection to gas distribution system be provided for inspection purposes, so that we could find out if the construction of common gas boiler is projected or the connection of each individual housing to gas supply is planned.
Kindly note that in case of individual connections the construction costs would be increased by approx. 1500 EUR by a dwelling unit in relation to other methods.

Below is the quotation from your answers to the question no. 232 dd. 31.01.2014:

“For the development of the conceptual design, the details from the site permit are sufficient, before the commencement of the development of the conceptual design, all the conditions will be provided.”
We fully agree with your answer that the details from the site permit are sufficient for the development of the conceptual design, but taking into account that this is a Bidding Procedure for execution of works, too, and we need the Conditions of the Public Company for the purposes of reviewing the complete business scope, herewith we kindly ask you once again to consider this and provide the Bidders with the requested conditions.
